

RECEIVED
CITY CLERK'S OFFICE
CH 2ND FLOOR
2017 JUN -5 P 2: 10

## Brigadier O. M. Martin - Branch 345

-- Royal Canadian Legion --81 Peard Road, Toronto M4B 1T8 - 416-759-5291

May 27, 2017

City Clerk's Office City Hall, 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor West 100 Queen Street West Toronto, Ontario M5G 1P5

Dear Sir/Madam:

I am writing to inform you that we have applied for an extension to our Liquor Licence for a Canada Day celebration event from 11:00 am until 8:00 pm on Saturday, July 1, 2017 of this year. Every year we hold this celebration and it has always been a successful community event. We will be featuring an outdoor patio in our front parking lot (see drawing attached). Beer will be sold and food items will be available. There will also be activities for adults and for children at this family event.

Please send to my attention a Letter of "Non-Objection" so that I can forward to ACGO with our application for an extension to our liquor permit.

Sincerely,

Linda Simone

**Event Coordinator/Immediate Past President** 

CC: Police Department

Louis Linere

Fire Department Health Department Building Department

Alcohol and Gaming Commission of Ontario